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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, June 8, 2009 at 7:38 p.m. at the West End School Community Room, 447 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Robert E. Hitchcock

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill





Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


Also Present:

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on January 1, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on May 28, 2009 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building, the Board of Education and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


Council President Stabile requested everyone shut off their cell phones during the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, inquired about a uniform procedure to report weekend construction.

David Billman, 114 Ridge Avenue, North Plainfield, explained that he lost his mother before the meeting was cancelled in January.  The developer walked away from the project in Bound Brook.  He asked if anyone had spoken to the Army Corps of Engineers about the impact of property maintenance at the Villa location which is turning into a hay field and eyesore.  

Sabrina Howard, 390 Watchung Avenue, North Plainfield, stated that she’s seen this before –  the Watchung Square Mall and Crystal Ridge where the senior units would not sell.  She explained that erosion is a risk, and there will be a downhill flow of water during storms.  After the Watchung Square Mall was built, her basement flooded.  The sewers are old and don’t have the capacity for all of these homes.  She questioned if the Fire Department will bail her out next time she has a sewer backup.  She then reported that the traffic is the worst part, explaining that she can’t even get out of her driveway.  She reported that all of her neighbors are experiencing these same difficulties, believes the property values will decline and kids will move in, which will raise the taxes even higher.  

Shelley Moore, 505 Oakridge Avenue, North Plainfield, expressed her extreme concerns for the children in town.  She questioned if the Board of Education is the problem, stating that scores are dropping even though the teachers are working so hard.  She believed her house would be valued higher if it were in Green Brook.  She also believes people want to leave North Plainfield because of the school system. 

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Krausche Field Turf Presentation – E.M.  Bob Lake and Bob Gellner were present to discuss recent history of the Krausche Field turf.  The project became stalled around 2006.  Application was made in 2008, and a $1 million grant came through this year.  The job is out to bid.  It is truly a multi-purpose field which it is hoped will be playable in September.  Donations are still being collected and there is a prominently displayed sign to that end.  The overall drive is being supported by brochures, a website and e-mail address.  Responding to Mr. La Ronde, Mr. Lake explained that donations were being sought to support a snack bar and locker rooms amongst others.  It is anticipated that the “finishing touches” being sought for the field will run between $250,000-500,00.00.  Mrs. Forbes commented that she had seen the group in action, that it is something that needs doing, and that she is certain that they will succeed.   Mr. Hitchcock questioned the anticipated lifespan of the field, and Mr. Lake replied that the surface would need replacement in about eight years.   It also has synthetic dirt for pitchers.  As many stakeholders as possible are being made part of the effort.   Mr. Gellner reminded that their committee meetings are egalitarian – all are welcome; and, Mr. Stabile asked that the committee feel free to update the Council at anytime.

2.
Educational Funding Opportunities – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes admitted that taxes are a statewide issue.  Franklin Township passed a resolution to raise money without property tax.  North Plainfield, she suggested, should use their resolution as “boilerplate” to encourage adequate funding of the schools.  The legislature needs to get creative.   Mr. Singleterry noted that the Borough benefited from the new school funding formula.  Taxes have been held fairly stable.  Mrs. Forbes replied that there were no guarantees, and that the Borough had been grossly underfunded before.  She suggested that the Governing Body and School Board hold talks.


The Council President asked for consensus on agendizing the topic for the next (June 22nd) agenda conference.  All council Members but Mr. Singleterry indicated their support for the topic.


REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:

Mrs. Forbes reported that the School Board discussed the field, and they are pleased at receiving the HVAC grant to defray 60% of the costs to go green at  Harrison and West End Schools.  


Mr. Hitchcock reported on the recent meeting of the Shade Tree Advisory Board.  There was no recent Historic Preservation Commission meeting due to the lack of applications.  Mr. La Ronde discussed 4th of July preparations.  Volunteers are being sought for the 5th of July on the field.  Mr. Stabile reminded of the Street Fair and Chili Cook-Off which will run from Noon until 5:00 p.m. on Saturday.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. La Ronde and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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